COUNTRY CLUB HILLS CIVIC ASSOCIATION
BULLETIN February 10, 1964

SEHOOLS - REZONING - various meetings of interest to us here in the City of Fair=-
fax (and you know, you can't get to all of them!) have been getting excellent and
thoroygh coverage in the FAIRFAX CITY TIMES. In the past 3 weeks there has been
a great deal of information about our SCHOOLS in the TIMES. Your Area Represent-
atives have extra copies of the January 24th and 31st issues courtesy of the
TIMES. You have received this week-end, at each house, a courtesy copy of the
Bebruary. 7th issue. The Civic. Association Board wishes to urge you to fill in
and return the self-addressed subscription blanks enclosed in these newspapers

in an effort to support this local weekly newspaper. We cannot in these
Bulletins do the job a good local newspaper can do: It has been demonstrated

to us in‘recent months that the TIMES can...and will... ;

BULLETINS - Mrs. Jjudy Klotz has volunteered to help with these Bulletins! From
now on, Cr. 3-3249, 109 0ld Post Road, is the place to call for items to go into
the Bulletin. Judging from your calls, it seems ‘that a monthly publication date
is desired. This is, of course, impossible as a one-woman operation! Mrs. Klotz
will be happy to receive all calls and from time to time will be calling you for
various ‘types .of .information. The calling for, and checking out of information
is about the most time-consuming aspect of this sheet! Now maybe, we will get’
more information from the various organizations and activities that CCHillers
are so busy about! Area Representatives have been asked to turn over to her
names of ‘people they know who are so busily occupied, names of ‘newcomers, and
other ‘items of interest. . I guess this is as good a time 'as’any to mention that
it costs us about $10.00 to put-.out each Bulletin, evén tho we have an "aAngel"
who donates the paper: Supplies (ink, etc.) and delivery for 305 houses does
this. 'This‘and other items mentioned below are the reasons for collecting
$2.00;aiyear for:-dues, and that is only $2.00 per family! So please greet your
Area Representative with a smile when they c¢all on you this nomth.....which
brings us to:the - - ! L5 S 3

COUP-OF-THE-YEAR. . . . .Ruth Couch, Area I, came to the Board Meeting last Monday
night with dues collected from everyone in her Area:l Just ‘when the Treasurer
said there was no change in his report! After everyone retovéred,she was asked
what her approach was...."Just walking around in the snow and looking patheticl"
So...we can either pray for more smow or you can mail, send one ‘of your children
or deliver the dues yourself to your Area Representatives This year we would
like to have-.a.little more information from each of you. we would like the
names: of the people living with you--grandmothers, etc. so they can be inde~
pendently:iisted in the Directory. Also the NAMES, MONTH AND YEAR of birth of
your children, for our records, or listing in the Directory, if you so wish,

1t would be helpful to the Board to know how many residents we have who are

16 yrs. old for instance,.. or 10 yrs. or 5 yrs.

HOOTENANY .= Block Party - Barbecue - movies - lectures, were among the program-
ming suggestions for 1964. The Board thought that if there was any iqtérest
for a hootenany, it should be held before school is out and plans should be
started now. Area Representatives are ready to hear from all of you who are
interested in a HOOTENANY -- please call right away if you are interested -
next Board meeting is lsthMonday in March dnd we must decide then whether or
not to go ahead with it. Al o L et j '

SPRING DANCE plans are being made for some time in APRIL, just after Lent, as
in the past. Exact time and place to be announced. 4 .

BABY SITTING and BABY SITTERS: We are in the process of revising and updating
_our baby sitters list, pages 18-19 in the Directory. There are a number of-
thoughts.that have been expressed to. us about this business. (1) buring the
week--evening sitters.with later than 10:30 curfews are needed. Parents of
small children can hardly get out to a meeting or a movie during the week and
get back in time. (2) Speaking of curfews--they are to be respected by the
adults! It just is not cricket to call at 10:30 and say you're on your way
home and then finally get there by 1:00 A.M.! ‘When no emergency hids occurred:
(3) There is a need for more BOYS on the list, they make excellent sitters,

and the little boys enjoy the natural common interests with a “Big Brother".
(4) Baby sitters should keep a calander which is marked with_their“engagements.'
Such a calander kept handy to the phone will‘eliminate’q lot of extra unneces-
sary- telephoning and waiting! : SR Y i

DOGS are becoming a real problem. We have had several calls this month! They
seem to be running in packs at this point. All the parents of small children
full well realize the implications in this situation! Well...how about some

suggestions from the dog OWNERS...no one else seems to be able to do anything
without fear of being bittenm by dog or insulting a neighbor:! - L




BLOODMOBILE : There are different times during the year when the Bloodmobile comes
To Fairfax, or when the Fairfax County Chapter House at 310 South Paine St,. holds
Emergency Bloodmobiles. We are often asked to publicise this information which we
try. to do. Since most of the men give blood through their various office blood=-
bank drives, it has been found that there are very few donors from CCH directly
to the local bloodbank. Those of you who wish to be notified when there is a
local bloodmobile,’ please call Mrs. Smithpeter at Cr. 3-1820. Transportation

and child care are available....after that, it's easy! There really is a great
need in this area, so make that call, What better way to deserve a steak and a
glass of wine for dinner!!: - -

FOR_SALE: Beagle Pups - were 6 weeks old on February 6th. Call Mrs. Peterson
273-7770 to see them. Females $5.00, Males $10.00.
Air Conditioners: 1 Ton Fedders used one year-heats and cools $125.00:
1 Ton Carrier -$100.00: 1 Ton Fedders Minute Mount $100.00 Call
e .Louise Casey, 509 Spring Lake-Terrace, Cr. 3-7635
._; Rawleigh Products - New Representative - Doris McManama, Cr. 3-5838
FOUND: .. Sled - Call Mrs., Marion Schmidt - Cr. 3-5227
PIANO LESSONS-Beginners through Intermediates. Evangeline Willoughby, 273-7451
— $3.00 for 3 hour lesson or $12.00 monthly rate. Lessons at 1105
3 . Ashby Road, Little River Hills, Pairfax
RUMMAGE SALE: February 14 - CUB SCOUT DEN "6" - at 509 Spring Lake Terrace
. . from 3:30 - 5:00. The boys are being ‘asked to contribute old toys,
etc. for this event. Sounds like a good time for-a toy exchange with
‘@ worthwhile group receiving the proceeds! -

WINNERS: of the OUTDOOR CHE ISTMAS DECORATIONS contest were: First of $25.00 to.
Charles and Jean Levins, 409 Boxford Ct.: Second of $15.00 to Walter and Vivian
Troyer, 220 Andover Dr.: and Third of $10.00 to Chris and Detty Steier, 406
Spring Lake Terrace. HONORABLE MENTIONS to the John Vegers of 305 Spring Lake
Terrace.and to Arlenme Kettle and her sister Iloe Williams of 308 Brookwood Dr.
whose consistently well placed display of Christmas' figures gets the popular
vote of all the children. There were namy displays which were very beautiful.
It was suggested that next Christmas we have more categories of competition,
such as indoor decorations, visible to the outside; commercial lighting;
original creations, etc. e ' L

CONGRADULATIONS -- To Charles W. Carmody -- He received recognition for his
Wexceptional service on behdlf of the FAA in the allocation and use of the nation's
airspace." He received a silver medal from Mr. N. E. Halaby, FAA Administrator.

NEEDY FAMILY - Mrs. Malo reported on the results of the collection for this
family's Christmas. Since there was so little response from our. residents, she
went_to wark tapping other sources. A telephone poll of the Civic Association
Board was taken and $25.00 was donated towards new shoes and toys for each
child. . Mort's. Bootery in the Fairfax Shopping Ceénter, donated new shoes for
the baby and_sqdks for all the children, plus a drastic reduction on new shoes
for the other 3 children. KROEGERS donated a ‘large basket of fruit and the
SAFEWAY gave $5.00 worth of merchandise. Further telephone contacts by Area
Representatives, Doris McManama and Phyllis ‘Malo brought a better’ response.

On Sunday, December 22, with the added assistance of Roy Abat and Billy Malo
delivery was made to a very appreciative family. This family still needs help.-,
if you are so inclined, your Area Representative has the particulars.

SALVATION ARMY: Geneva Welsh reports that our toy collection was small but

choice.  She says she is willing to do the collecting (she andJoe even cleaned
and repaired the toys) again next Christman and hopes you will’mark: your:cal~ &
endars for Fall Cleaning time as a reminder to take your supply of outgrown,
repairable toys to 318 Farmington Dr. Needless to say, we appreciate their
yearly efforts! : : i fent : L

PETTY VANUALISM: in CCH which has been a ma jor point of discussion by your
Board for, several meetings was climaXed with the meeting of January 6 when
Chief Young and Detective Stark were the guest speakers. We found out that
although the largest. number of cases on their books occurred in CCH, we are the
largest community in the City with 305 houses. Although we average out with the
other communities, the situation should not be tollerated. Main points ==--
please report all incidents to the police, know where your children are, coop-
erate with the police if your child becomes involved. Utter disbelief and
reticence :to punish, or withdrawl from and ' too severe a punishment for the
offender seem to be the natural reaction. Both extremes of reaction by the
parents are undesireable! 5
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RECREATION ASSOCIATION: By this summer plans to have tennis courts adjacent to
the swimming pool! Memberships are still available.

The listing below is designed to fit right over Page 3 of your Directory--

Sc happy cutting and pasting!!
Armistice Turvora, President

CIVIC ASSOCIATION

President: Armistice Turtora 5309
Vice-Pres: Clyde Erwin 3610
Treasurer: Roy Abat 2429
Recording Secy: Ginny Hallam 2788
Corres. Secy: Doris Mchanama 5838
Bulletin Rep: Judy Klotz 3249

AREA REPRESENTATIVES

1 Dan & Ruth Couch 3178
II Bob & Marian Pasco 5337
III Bob & Rosie Work 1196
v Ed & Phyllis Malo 4959
V  Harry Rhoads 2872
)28 Robert & Christina Hahn 4051

RECREATION ASSOCIATION
(Country Club Hills Swimming Pool)

President: James Rhoades 5325
Vice-President: Lou Schroff 5838
Treasurer: Tony Kellog 4735
Secretary: Dorothy Butler 4529

FOR DUES AND DIRECTORY -~ TO: Area Representatives. If in doubt call
Judy Klotz, 109 Old Post Road, Cr. 3-3249

Husband Wife Phone
Name: Name:

Last Name

Address

Activities you would be interested in

Activities your children would be interested in

Other suggestions, comments etc.

CHILDREN: BIRTHDATES:
Names: Month Year

LOST: Reading glasses in a leather case. Lost in Area V by your Fepresentative:
Dusty Rhoads, please call 273-2872



	NewsBulletin2-10-64.pdf
	NewsBulletin2-10-64-2.pdf
	NewsBulletin2-10-64-3.pdf

